


About half of Forest Park is currently in good or excellent ecological condition, but 
in the other half, invasive plants are a primary threat to forest health. Invasive 
species removal has been ongoing for years in Forest Park. Historically, these e�orts 
yielded tangible results but were not comprehensive. 

Restore Forest Park is a comprehensive, long-term plan to protect and restore the 
park’s ecological health and reduce wild�re risk by removing invasive species, reducing 
fuel loads in the wildland-urban interface, and replanting native plants. Portland Parks 
& Recreation (PP&R), in partnership with Forest Park Conservancy, has been 
implementing this invasive species management plan since 2015. 
Restoration began in the Balch Creek watershed near Pittock Mansion and continued 
through the park across 590 acres, including the Wild Cherry and Birch Trails. 
Currently, restoration is underway in 500 acres of the park near Linnton as part of a 
wild�re risk reduction project, and on 166 acres of North Forest Park to enhance 
pollinator habitat in the powerline corridors. Additional projects will be conducted as 
funding is secured, and will remove invasive species, improve native plant biodiversity, 
increase wildlife habitat, and connect existing restoration areas. 

• Cutting invasive trees such as holly and laurel, and invasive vines such as 
clematis and ivy;

• Treating invasive plants, predominantly ivy and blackberry; and
• Replanting native plants to improve habitat for wildlife, including pollinators.

Due to its scale and complexity, restoring Forest Park requires a comprehensive, long-term plan. In the healthiest portions of the 
park, PP&R’s Protect the Best program maintains good or excellent ecological condition by preventing the spread of invasive 
species. Where the park is in poor condition due to dominance of invasive plants, PP&R takes a multi-pronged approach. PP&R 
and partners manually remove invasive species wherever feasible, especially within sensitive areas along trails and streams, from 
trees, and in �atter areas that are accessible to volunteers. In other areas, PP&R makes judicious use of chemical treatments 
through a well-established methodology and in accordance with a city-wide Integrated Pest Management program. Local 
partners also work to prevent the spread of invasive species into Forest Park from adjacent private properties. A�er invasive 
plants are removed, native plants are replanted by volunteers and forestry contractors to restore native plant communities. 

�is work has been made possible with contributions and support from partners including 
Metro, the Bonneville Power Administration, the Federal Emergency Management 
Agency, West Multnomah Soil and Water Conservation District, the Forest Park 
Conservancy, and more.

For questions or additional information, please contact Renew Forest Park Coordinator, Liv Brum�eld at 
Liv.Brum�eld@portlandoregon.gov, or 503-545-8717.


